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Town of Stratton
 

Selectmen’s Meeting 

June 11, 2018 
 

Present: Selectmen: Chair, Al Dupell, Larry Bills, Chris Liller, Greg Marcucci, and Kevin Robinson; and 

Clerk – Kent Young. 
 

Al Dupell called the meeting to order at 7:30pm.  Orders were reviewed and signed. 
 

Agenda Modifications:  No modifications were made. 
 

Road Crew Issues: Health Insurance:  Ralph Staib will be switching over to be covered by his wife’s 

health and dental insurance plans effective July 1, 2018.  The Selectmen agreed to pay the out-of-pocket 

expense her employer charges for the coverage, which is $270.49 per month for health insurance and 

$53.97 per month for dental insurance.  The Selectmen also agree to have Mr. Staib’s health insurance 

through the Town’s policy cancelled effective July 1, 2018 as part of this transition.  Chris Liller so 

moved. Kevin Robinson seconded – all concurred.  Culverts:  Renaud Bros. Construction was contacted 

for assessing the installation of the failing culvert on the north side of Kidder Brook.  Al Dupell asked 

that the Road Crew contact him so that he can be present during their visit.  Access Permit:  The 

Selectmen reviewed an Access Permit application submitted by the Southworths for their lot on the 

Stratton-Arlington Rd..  The proposed placement, as submitted with the application was acceptable to the 

board.  The permit was conditioned on coordinating with the Road Crew regarding the installation of a 

culvert, as necessary.  All the Selectmen signed to approve the application.  Signage:  The Selectmen 

reviewed a letter submitted by Lorraine Weeks-Newell regarding the road sign in front of her house.  The 

sign vibrates when the wind blows and makes a lot of noise.  Chris Liller said that he will look into 

installing a double-posted sign to eliminate the problem. Hazardous Tree:  The Clerk said that it was 

pointed out to him that there is a dead / dying tree leaning out toward the schoolhouse that should be dealt 

with before it falls onto the building.  Chris Liller acknowledged the problem. 
 

Town Office Alarm System:  Kent Young said that George Wilson has completed the installation of the 

alarm systems in the Town Office.  He will have the Fire Dept. install the key and the code in the Knox 

Box. 
 

Town Hall: Furnaces:  The new furnaces have not yet been delivered.  The road crew verified that the 

crawlspace drain is attached to the perimeter drains, but the outlet to daylight has not yet been found.  The 

Road Crew will continue to search for the outlet, and will clear it to allow proper drainage. Usage:  The 

Selectmen agreed to allow the Lillers to use the Town Hall on July 29. 
 

Minutes: Greg Marcucci moved to approve the Selectmen’s Minutes of May 29, 2018.  Chris Liller 

seconded.  The minutes were approved. 
 

Adjourn: Greg Marcucci motioned to adjourn at 7:50p.m..  Chris Liller seconded.  All were in favor and 

the meeting adjourned. 
 

Minutes by: 

David Kent Young 


